ST. LUKE CATHOLIC MEN’S CLUB

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, April 19, 2010
Meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m.
Opening Prayer led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Pledge of allegiance led by Don O’Brien
Welcome new members & guests:
The following new members & guests were introduced: Tom Dupnick, who grew up in the parish; and Larry Gwinn, a longtime parishioner.

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all those with April birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior member was Don Jungman (age 81) and the youngest member was Steve Kelly.

Introduction of the cooking team:
Oscar Uresti and his crew, Mark Resendez, Oscar Garcia, Orlando Garcia, George Hidalgo, and Sam Noriega, were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of fajitas, beans & rice, and rum cake prepared by Gloria and Greg Shean.
Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the March 15, 2010 SLMC General Membership Meeting were presented online by Secretary Mike Raign. The minutes were approved as presented.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Treasurer Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The financial report was approved as presented.  Greg reported that the upcoming meal will be pork riblets and green beans by Leonard Hebert and his crew.

Guest Speaker:
none

Reports of Appointed Officers:
·
Budget and Finance - Larry Ridder had no report.

·
Chaplain - Nat Chavez reported that the SLMC Death Response Procedure has been revised to include procedures for death of SLMC family members.  The Procedure was approved without objections and is attached hereto.

·
Inventory Control/ Procurement - Rico Silvas reported that he acquired a 100-cup coffee maker at a cost of $129.  The “beer meisters” have been donated to St. Jerome’s Men’s Club.  Volunteers are needed for cleanup the day after the Fiesta Finale.  Rico said 40 ice chests still need to be sanitized after the WGD.

·
Membership - Les Melghem was not present.

Reports of Standing Committees:
·
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses reported that there were two out of cycle requests.  The first was for a partial table at the Claydusters Banquet, which was approved in the amount of $300.  The second request was from Game Warden Danny Villalobos for donations to the Operation Game Thief Program, which benefits the families of game wardens killed in the line of duty.  The request was denied because the program was part of a state agency, rather than a charitable organization.  However, the game warden was invited to make a presentation at the next SLMC meeting.  Ralf reported that B committee will take applications for WGD funds through May 15, 2010.  The committee insists that organizations requesting WGD funds use the request from found on the SLMC website.

·
Christian Services - Alfredo Avila reported that his uncle passed away.  Bob Ptacek is doing well.  However, Charlie Cilfone and his wife are deteriorating, and Jack Vance is “still hanging in there.”  Alfredo said we are all glad to see Jack Regal present at the meeting.  

·
Entertainment - Wallie Fields & Mario Medina reported that the Wild Game Dinner Funds Distribution Dinner is scheduled on Monday, July 19, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. in the parish hall.  The event will be rent-free.  J.D. from Outback Steakhouse is leaving, but made introductions to the new GM.  Mario will approach Cha-Cha’s as a backup caterer.  Everett Elstak will place something in Today’s Catholic magazine about the distribution dinner.  Wallie said that SLMC Night at the Spurs game has been cancelled for lack of interest.  SLMC Night at the Missions baseball game has been scheduled on Saturday, June 26, 2010 at 7:05 p.m.  The Missions will play Midland, with fireworks following the game.  Tickets will cost $8 and family & friends are invited.  The Christmas Dinner Dance is set for Saturday, December 11, 2010.  Wallie also reminded that Operation Game Thief will be held on May 15, 2010 from 8 a.m. until 5 pm at the National Shooting Complex, 5939 Rolf Road.  Operation Game Thief benefits game wardens killed in the line of duty.

·
Public Relations - Everett Elstak was not present.

·
Communications - Marvin Berg reported that everyone was doing well.

·
Webmaster - John Hardin reported that the death response procedure has been added to the website and a “special committees” tab has been added to the Executive Board tab.  John said the advertisement at the back of the bulletin needs to be updated with the new web address.

·
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas reported that there was a “lessons learned” meeting on Tuesday, March 30 at 7:00 p.m.  Among others, input was received from the following people: Raul Lopez, Russell Phillips, Larry Dwyer, David Keller, John Donnellan, Don O’Brien, Ralf Meneses, Rick Hite, Augie De La Cruz, Greg Shean, Nat Chavez and Wallie Fields.  There was lots of good feedback which will help with creation of a WGD chairman’s manual.  Rico said the 2011 Wild Game Dinner is on Saturday, March 5 only 320 days away.

Reports of Special Committees:
·
Audit - Bobby Margo & David Keller (OCC).

·
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow had no report (OCC).

·
Scholarship - Alex Flores will have a report at next month’s meeting. 

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
·
Fiesta Booth - Rico Silvas reported that the Fiesta Finale will be held on Sunday, April 25.  Alfredo Avila. Lee Ingram and Robert Gonzales are chairmen of the beer booth.  Bev Corp has acquired the TABC permit, which has been sent to Halo and Silver Eagle Distributors.  This year SLMC will be selling only beer and wine margaritas, which will cost 6 tickets each.  Nick Carnevale, Jr. is donating two margarita machines.  The permit allows sales from 9:00 a.m. until midnight, however, all sales will stop at 9:00 p.m.

·
Nominations - Terry Sparrow, Alex Flores and Duffy Bowen presented the following slate of candidates for election in May: David Keller, president; RC Contreras, vice president; Mike Raign, secretary; and Greg Shean, treasurer.  There were no nominations from the floor.

·
Life Center - Matt Mora announced that Don O’Brien, RC Contreras, Rico Silvas, Ralf Meneses and himself will comprise the committee.  They will present a wish list of needs to Fr. Jim, and groundbreaking will occur this summer.

Unfinished Business:
none

New Business:

none

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:
St. Jerome’s Men’s Club will hold a saltwater fishing tournament at Rockport on July 17, 2010.

Raffle winners were John Colannino, Jose Benavides (twice), Larry Ridder and Jack Regal.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Michael Mery and seconded by John Gonzales.

Closing Prayer was led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 8:46 p.m.
Correspondence:
